HANDS &
VOICES®

“What works
for your child
is what makes

the choice right'™

Save The Date

Registration Now Open

The Hands & Voices 2020
Leadership Conference
September 18-20th, 2020

Franklin,Tennessee

Our Chapter Hosts this Year:
Kentucky Hands & Voices
Tennessee Hands & Voices

For more information and to register
Click Here.

FAMILY VOICES

Leadership in Family and Professional Partnerships

Virtual Series
Register Now-Time Sensitive

Family
Leadership in
Language &
Learning

Dear Family Leaders, Family-Based Organizations, EHDI Program
Recipients and Stakeholders, and National Partners:

As announced in March, Hands & Voices is excited to continue the
work of the Family Leadership in Language and Learning (FL3)
Center through the new funding award from the Health Resources
and Services Administration (HRSA). This new award capitalizes on
the foundation built in the past 3 years and provides continuity into
the new funding period of April 1st, 2020 - March 31st, 2024.

The purpose of the FL3 Center is to provide technical assistance to
national, state and territory, and local Early Hearing Detection and
Intervention (EHDI) systems of care in order to increase family
engagement and leadership, and to strengthen family support for
families, parents, and caregivers with newborns, infants, and young
children up to 3 years of age who are deaf or hard of hearing (D/HH).

As a technical resource center for family leaders, family-based
organizations, and EHDI program recipients and stakeholders, the
FL3 Center work will focus on several key areas:

e Technical assistance to EHDI program recipients and its
stakeholders including family-based organizations and family
leaders


http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O3vwXO3GjVyPzeGCjIstK8f-V4f5eb0x5FX-GwfAKFfpYefqRyKbNu1_Udw_6VckeKxqoDhckb1j6duOncEPOIGQYsqpEmYVdWqpnZNc8pAC7Bf8HFLXkLOtg-228XMhUxcACBVsyP2AZEC-o4-hi5iK-uqFP1Ycpr-hxgT78qVTT3FgBvxWZh9bxpY7sRqm_1SOUUrIe6YzGVWAZ2Vm-hd9OMOAllr4gwJo-CC48i9EZb4NQsSzmfHPNV3sj2pBGIbtiVAzNXKfuok-6Zqivi7FeaUfR3NUogQ-VdMQwObtWNfUs4_ok3Xzlzqt_zWAMjHpmbhcOh3MK7k4G2I2pA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O3vwXO3GjVyPzeGCjIstK8f-V4f5eb0x5FX-GwfAKFfpYefqRyKbNqucf35Up39RVZF8CVOBBdZ9MSlHJieu8_b96wSs32vKpmgNXTTMa-4L35A3EOU5MeSaekf5be4l1r2i1HMwrJsUoP6ZgH-hmfNJ87ZvPv3i8GHJCeFURaT3_HwxTd8X2yHbjCMvzgJdnLsma7wwte6kAv4Wb6hZEU4f2Peh6hcs8BSJ-66rlPHTtUDl39u5_FR_yVsFqvOhkcjUWeb-O3HUJ5utSltaUd993_qBlPT4lfammRqsUqV2UWFSf7weGHEN_y_Q9tDx_LIMtapfmajco18P7Z7UQZ6Pdw1rzLrTkpVexw1jBu4E2asnrRpeVQ==&c=&ch=
http://ui.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=1108454597152&p=oi
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O3vwXO3GjVyPzeGCjIstK8f-V4f5eb0x5FX-GwfAKFfpYefqRyKbNpnVqLhE6yRO2PFeUUS0CKNbSH56d6_kH6_WWOBqfkBxOrRcvALOYmBGRc5z0lGto_gIM6J4yqiTM7ZPk1m76GcBlyo916TLTME4ADnnIKxAM2a3olCGHqjYEnZ7fnNPsCfaZzYKHrvk_W6vfGE4F7URst5V7TNglHnjLNMqZSN_17fWqgIvRgQ5w15YhVQrExXR662W4CoVB6f6eyIoPC4IzzGMP63EWsW9YPUhtLy7xhmcsLyZ_ywIDsFd0hv6HJgClcj05yI2Bv5Q_2uBUK3yE9sCDl7OPpO374Hk07dlBmihbhQFyc6rXGOYS4b3Jw==&c=&ch=

Leadership in Family and
Professional Partnerships

The Leadership in Family and
Professional Partnerships
convening from Family Voices
brings together family leaders,
Title V professionals, and other
stakeholders to discuss
successful strategies and best
practices on how to improve
engagement of families,
particularly those from medically
underserved populations.

The sessions also cover
emergency responsiveness in
times of crisis; organizational
development; assessment of
family engagement; and more.

In place of an in-person
convening, eight online Zoom
sessions are scheduled from April
21 to May 19.

There is still time to join for the
final four webinars and gain

valuable information.

Read more and register .

FL3 Conducts Surveys with

FBOs and EHDI Programs
Information Gathered Through 2019
Surveys Available Now

In 2019 the FL3 conducted 2 separate
surveys: one with EHDI designated
Family-Based Organizations (FBOs) (in
July) to obtain information about the
work of their FBOs, programs and
services provided, numbers of families
served, leadership training provided,
etc. To learn more, download the FBO

survey here.

The other survey was with EHDI
Coordinators (in December) to collect
information about the kinds of data
collected by EHDI Programs and/or
FBOs around families referred and
enrolled in family to family support
services and families referred and
enrolled in deaf or hard of hearing
(D/HH) adult to family support services.
In addition, we asked about the kinds of
programs EHDI offered that utilize D/HH
adults to serve families. To learn more,
download the EHDI Survey here.

e Training and education for parents and caregivers of children
who are D/HH, including those from underrepresented
populations, to serve as family leaders in the EHDI system

e Creation, compilation, and dissemination of relevant
resources, tools, and innovative practices

e Partnership building and national leadership with EHDI
system organizations, stakeholder groups, family-based and
Deaf-based organizations

e Communication through multiple channels such as monthly
emails, quarterly electronic newsletters, social media
platforms, and website

e Evaluation of family engagement, leadership, and family
support in state/territory EHDI systems

Hands & Voices is honored and motivated to lead the FL3 Center
and work alongside and in partnership with all the very dedicated
family leaders and EHDI systems of care professionals to improve
the lives of families and the outcomes of their children who are deaf
or hard of hearing.

Please don't hesitate to reach out to the FL3 Team.
In partnership,

Lisa Kovacs
FL3 Center Director

COVID 19 Resources
Available on the H&V Website

Hands & Voices has developed a dedicated page to support our
Chapters and Programs, Family Leadership in Language and
Learning Family-Based Organizations (FBOs), families and
caregivers of children who are deaf or hard of hearing and our
stakeholders.

On this dedicated page you will find topical headings with informative
links of resources for families in the areas of Family Support,
Education, E-Learning and Accessibility, and links to other
organizations COVID-19 resources page.

Throughout this turbulent time of the Coronavirus Disease (COVID-
19) pandemic we want to provide support and resources to everyone
in our community. We know this is impacting all of us at many levels
in our daily lives. We are grateful for the immediate resources being
developed by our partners in supporting families who have children
who are deaf or hard of hearing.

Please share across your networks, and if you have items to share,
please send to Hands & Voices.

Click here for Other COVID-19 Resources Related to Providing

Services to Children with Disabilities and/or Special Healthcare
Needs

Stay healthy out there and take care of yourselves and your families!

WE ARE COMMUNITY, WE ARE FAMILY, WE ARE STRONG!



mailto:fl3@handsandvoices.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O3vwXO3GjVyPzeGCjIstK8f-V4f5eb0x5FX-GwfAKFfpYefqRyKbNqucf35Up39RA3G2ECsgcF35wOn87pPq7-4W4OtxugyMzR4T1tY-B7k914az5MtEqHmtGdWNkISARD8OF-DnHZRIWSb3ngpGgy3hB0cb3CxDGk8UPC9XaTcCIsXKR8IRzwFVdgm9f5KsFR-HRKUmKt33kK7Do1oSVHgFjNAN9cHVVOUYjpX5sjvTnkLxrMZ4fJarTQGXGzp1btef0n9cQHV7foTaCJ3xpmDwzzuAm7PJkLHypjhfuN6SGz3KG_fh8pdjO7qt5LLmjESinGIfEFbB24XZ8xcBNsriFTCO3N2XknIJIZ1DAd0K5M06MMBFfBYYigj3jNhfkjAk1IlKjs9VB4kDb54X-1GX-kkjw1-NMd4-gmshSIS69KlvBGtE5FsMKqsnpKbm50OLJkbYrOt-Yjh5b06gsDOV7W8a2iWU5RIkK600DTFoA9trRAVKU3XyBaKZqYB8rRJDY9FU7Jk=&c=&ch=
mailto:parentadvocate@handsandvoices.org
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O3vwXO3GjVyPzeGCjIstK8f-V4f5eb0x5FX-GwfAKFfpYefqRyKbNqucf35Up39R3eyiujwWj-iHi9chMor5_FtUAspYNIkZ70fVm_3EfsD1cZn30dVSvUB8oGo0qZLCqF7eDT_05kodKtGNI5_oKj3uqozPj43J0hpm4W_JbLXfnqb_96kgXPeiuOKPTRqHj9sHSj6Xbjld9ByvwY352vb_1GmTRpS65gSLYhVlcNjIZ6FKRku5yTvbXC1DfzQC1GZv3LJoIlWyxYwK4F3viIiNBFLcYFbUJyzI8CbcA8EXj-0RYi_IGogipcq0Het0Wgf-kW3WKrpdJPy9xEeQERO-u8v9I6fR4XFFrPUlTJ3t-IGOKTZ_y5HiLUeFfQe8cnLTsDNNXlQMzWzRvE-uhPV7_yD0goWak_qm6rMG6CM=&c=&ch=

American Academy
of Pediatrics

DEDICATED TO THE HEALTH OF ALL CHILDREN®

Click here for Critical Updates On
Newborn Hearing Screening during
COVID-19 from the AAP.

SHENNEElg TSN

SUCCESS

"Stronger Together"
By
Amanda Hvass, Oregon Hands & Voices

Hands & Voices of Oregon (OR H&V) has been working to intentionally grow community among families and
providers. With support and encouragement from the Oregon EHDI program, the Guide By Your Side program
(GBYS) has focused on seeding community and doing the work a little differently- hosting more in-person live
events and casual meet-ups, Facebook live events, texting families, and family camp. Participation and parent
feedback is tracked and reported back to the EHDI advisory committee quarterly. Because of this, when
COVID-19 began to hit the US hard, Hands & Voices of Oregon (OR H&V) responded quickly and found
success in collaboration.

With the full support of the EHDI team, the GBYS program created a video for Facebook, asking parents what
they needed most. Besides getting great parent feedback, Regional Programs saw the post, asked what
parents wanted, and offered to collaborate. One way GBYS was able to help immediately was by educating
parents about providers trying to contact them, helping them realize the providers weren't telemarketers, and
explaining the importance/benefits of their services.

Another outcome was creating a variety of networking opportunities for parents, children and providers.
Through brief captioned videos texted and shared on Facebook to families, they were invited to Facebook Live
events and closed Zoom groups offering the following:

e Children's Play Dates: Children connect with other DHH children around a theme led by the GBYS
coordinator

o Activities: Parents interact with their children in activities led by a Hands & Voices Parent Guide and her
toddlers

e Deaf Liaison: Parents and their Deaf child could meet with a Deaf interpreter and hearing interpreter to
provide communication clarification without cost to the family

e Trainings: Led by Early Interventionists and an audiologist regarding how to communicate in the home
and technology tips and tricks during COVID-19

e Parent Connections: Tea Time in the afternoon and Parent Cocktail Hour so parents could unwind from
the stress

While many of these opportunities were a big success, some of them fizzled over the weeks. To stay current
with the ever changing needs of families during this pandemic, the GBYS team met weekly and has
communicated more than ever with the EHDI team to collaborate, share their activities and remind providers
how family leaders support families.

When the OR EHDI team, Regional Programs and OR H&V started saying "let's do this together" it spurred on
stronger relationships and empowered parents, creating an engaged community- despite a pandemic.

Oregon EHDI Coordinator Heather Morrow-Almeida offered "heartfelt gratitude for the leadership and genuine



http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O3vwXO3GjVyPzeGCjIstK8f-V4f5eb0x5FX-GwfAKFfpYefqRyKbNqucf35Up39RZGjydKtmdMKrdu9TsKqqzpPkLP5VbUhpn5V8ve_2GjlKawAz7y-5a_o6yfhxb93xJJfv5MqpaaktWAfUvkozJ7HcC4-z9eA3cpS0V7LqEuurOXT5C2EZ3CduYxIhahykEE_T9taTRT4_LfuW4ZWZNUDzgtB64jB3gf0qcuG7gz2REXslG7EPJS6l-Wcf_HuwTjqbz-QUJcte1Wy7GIChZA-UltMRGOsLHc8mJh7Lb--ie_FLm4VKaXOBnUmSu1IC5e137tgfx8zSu1fqkkEPQmk6u9_eUxGomeRhkd7mSA7EXuJET6wKFOXpfgMW3oW1n_TVAvTaL8WgH1tcbhpIR7qV6-TEmuszrI-au4N0yIsM296XhZkabKfttAXiLyLIY0TCxY3q0yLZAxm1F7M0qJSc-evfaCUE&c=&ch=

care given to community building and support for families of children who are D/HH by the Oregon Guide By
Your Side team. Their work is powerful and moving, and is an amazing complement to audiology and early
intervention services."

Website Resources Contact Us

SIGN UP FOR EMAILS

Hands & Voices FL3

Project
FL3@handsandvoices.org
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